

## Chief Administrative Officer report June 10, 2021

June 3 - Elections training Module 9 Open Questions; Meeting with Grain Millers June 9 - Neptune 360 staff training; COVID-19 Update for AB Municipalities with Chief Medical Officer of Health

June 11 – Northern AB Elected Leaders Meeting

I had a virtual meeting with representatives from Grain Millers. They had questions about possible future developments and the effect on assessment. I invited them to come to a Council meeting to provide an update for Council.

This month we will be implementing our new Neptune 360 water meter reading program and retiring our non-serviceable reader unit. Nothing will change for the customers; it is just a more reliable and effective user system for administration.